Minutes of the Workshop: “Priority-setting for the Cochrane Collaboration:  methods, challenges, and opportunities” 

Cochrane Colloquium in Singapore, 11-14 Oct 2009  
The workshop was chaired by Peter Tugwell and Liz waters and started with a presentation from Liz on the challenges of implementing the results of the priority setting process that the public health review group has undertaken. It was followed by a short presentation from Mona Nasser on the evaluation of priority setting processes across the Cochrane Collaboration and an introduction to the equity lens that the proposed agenda setting and priority setting Methods Group have developed. Afterwards Alejandra introduced the priority setting projects that they are conducting in collaboration with the Muscoloskeletal review group. They incorporate social determinant of health in the GEM process for prioritisation of research. 
The participants broke up into groups and discussed the following four questions:

1) Should the Cochrane Collaboration coordinate with external organizations (those which are doing systematic reviews and health technology assessments) on prioritizing topics to avoid duplication of efforts?  If yes, how? (Liz and Jodie)
2) At which level within the Cochrane Collaboration (e.g. Cochrane entity, central, users, etc) should prioritization be implemented? (Vivian)

3)  Using the equity lens to improve the process of the prioritisation of Cochrane reviews (using the Cochrane Musculoskeletal group as an example) (Mona and Alejandra)

4) How can priority-setting strategies be integrated into the current work of all entities within the collaboration?  How can priority-setting be aligned with new funding opportunities? (Peter and Erin)
Each group reported back their discussion to all participants. Following further discussion, the participants came up with the following recommendations for the Cochrane Collaboration.
1. Each CRG should be asked whether they are committed to an explicit priority-setting process that involves different stakeholders. If this is not the case, strategies should be identified to make it happen.

2. Central guidance, such as that provided by the Collaboration’s central editorial unit, would be useful but each CRG should have flexibility in implementing the guidance. 

3. Key stakeholders need to be identified and strategies should be implemented to ensure their involvement during the process.

4. The Cochrane Collaboration should explore using existing priority-setting processes whilst also ensuring that their quality is evaluated based on set criteria. Moreover, they should explore liaising with external groups who conduct or use the results of these priority-setting processes.
